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Annual AHERA Notification  
Big Spring School District  

2025-2026 School Year 

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Staff: 

In accordance with the Asbestos Hazards Emergency Response Act (AHERA), we are required 
to notify parents, guardians and staff of the availability of the asbestos management plans and the 
response actions we are taking to maintain the integrity of the asbestos in our school. 

All asbestos containing materials have been removed from the Middle School and Newville 
Elementary. Oak Flat Elementary and the High School postdate AHERA Laws and asbestos 
containing building materials were not used for construction.  The floor tile in the office suite at 
Mount Rock Elementary School is covered by carpet, remains intact and is inspected according 
to AHERA laws. The District Office has a small amount in the window glazing downstairs and 
is intact. 

Every six months periodic surveillance of all buildings occurs. Additionally, formal re-
inspections are completed every three years in buildings containing asbestos. 

For your review, copies of inspections and The Three-Year Asbestos Management Plan are 
available at the Big Spring District Office building. 
 
 
Cheri Frank 
Director of Facilities Mgmt. and Planning 
Big Spring School District 
717-776-2000 ext. 1608 
cfrank@bigspring.k12.pa.us 
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